## Knight's Newsletter

Serving Seton Parish Council 11187 Knights of Columbus

August 1996, Vol. 3 No.8



## Grand Knight discusses plans for new fiscal year

(The following message is from Grand Knight Charlie Tagliareni, who is beginning his second term.)

Now that we have begun our new year, I want to let you know how excited I am about what we have planned and what lies ahead for Seton Council.

We will be kicking off our first major event of the year when we host the Labor Day golf outing dinner. This year we will receive \$11 per person which should help us make a few extra dollars. We need 12 workers in order to make this a fun and enjoyable day for everyone involved.

We'll have adult refreshments and snacks available, so if you're available Labor Day Sunday, come up to Herrmann Hall. We'll start around 2 p.m. and finish around 9 p.m. If you can't come early, come later and help with the clean-up. Bob Snider is co-chair with me; we look forward to seeing you.

As we begin the new fiscal year, I am excited about the goals your officers have stated. These include:

- Starting a First Degree team. If you're interested, please contact me.
- Starting a Squires program for the young men in our parish.
- Being more aggressive in the way we report our activities. This will include sending details about how we use the money we raise and photos of the event.
  - Making some of our social events family outings.
- Participating in the Matching Funds Campaign, which we haven't done in the past. This campaign supports Catholic Education in Ohio.

There are other things on the 1996-97 agenda, but that's enough for now.

We will be voting at our next business meeting (Aug. 12) on whether to make Monday evenings our permanent meeting night as well as voting on spending money raised at the September golf outing for the church's new laser printer.

Come visit with your brothers. I wish every Knight could make at least one or two meetings per year. It would be great!

I would like to add my thanks to all the brothers who helped with building the classroom in the loft. Father Steve has promised the Knights use of this room for our meetings. A special thanks to Bob McNichol for spearheading this effort.

With the approach of the fall festival, I am asking the council to take on a very worthy project — again providing

## Family events to include evening at Scioto Downs

Program Chairman Joe Rossi announced an evening at Scioto Downs, the harness racing track along Rt. 23 south of Columbus, will kickoff family social events for the 1996-97 fiscal year.

The date is August 26, the evening of the next scheduled social meeting, which will be replaced by the visit to the race track.

"To make this program really successful, we're attempting to have at least 20 people commit to attending in order to guarantee the group clubhouse accommodations," Rossi said. Cost is \$3 for gate entry and \$7.50 per person for clubhouse facilities.

"Those planning to attend will drive their own vehicle or travel with a fellow Knight," Rossi continued. Dress is casual for the evening.

Interested Knights may leave a note in Rossi's church mailbox or call him at 837-0084, "I'm asking for commitments as early as possible so that we can contract the track and secure clubhouse facilities.

Rossi also announced that a picnic for Knights and their families will be held Sunday, Oct. 6 at Victory Park in Pickerington.

"Children's games are planned, and we'll be able to use basketball, tennis and other facilities available at the park," he noted. Knights will provide soft drinks for families who will be asked to bring picnic baskets.

Prospective Knights will be invited to the outing to meet Council members and discuss advantages of joining Seton Knights.

## Knights' news notes

Holy day next Thursday — Just a reminder that next Thursday (Aug. 15) is a holy day of obligation. Masses for the feast — the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary into Heaven — are scheduled at 7:30 p.m. Aug. 14 and on Aug. 15 at 6:30 a.m., noon and 7:30 p.m.

Adoration/Saturday Mass — The monthly adoration and First Saturday Mass will be held Sept. 6-7, Mass is scheduled at 9 a.m. Saturday, Sept. 7.

the food committee with late-day cleanup help. This was enormously successful last year and could be even better this year.

Thank you all for your support. I am still in the hunt for a job, so if anyone knows someone who may be able to help, please give me a call. God bless all of you.